
Dear Parents/Carer 

Since the last newsletter was published, there have been a 
range of exciting activities happening in school and during 
off site school trips. We are excited to share these with you. 
Please also look out for posts on our school Facebook and 
Twitter accounts. 

Parent Feedback 
Many thanks to those parents and carers who took the time to 
complete our recent Parent Feedback Survey. I am thrilled to 
inform you that 100% stated staff treat their child with 
fairness and respect and 100% say their child feels safe at 
school. 95% feel that staff know their child really well as an 
individual and 100% think that their child makes good 
progress at Isaac Newton. 
 
All decisions are made with the children’s best interests in 
mind. However, we acknowledge that there may be times 
when parents/carers do not agree. It is essential that we are 
made aware, in the correct way. This can be done by 
emailing enquires@isaacnewton-cit.co.uk, calling the school 
office (01476 568616), catching a member of the Senior 
Leadership Team at the gate in the morning or after school or 
speaking to Mrs Eldred and/or Mrs Haddock to arrange a 
face-to face meeting. 
 
Money Management course for parents/carers 
Do you want to get your finances under 
control for free? Luckily with Melton and 
District Money Advice Centre you can! On 
Friday 8th November 2024 at 2pm they’ll 
be holding their next FREE money 
management course at Isaac Newton! 
 
Attending will equip you with essential budgeting skills, 
allow you to identify your spending habits as well as taking a 
detailed look at your income expenditure. To book your 
place simply email enquiries@isaacnewton-cit.co.uk and put 
Melton Money Advice in the subject.  
This will be a first come first served basis, due to space in 
the hall 
 
Out of school achievements 
We really want to know about your child’s out of school 
achievements, please email the school office on 
enquiries@isaacnewton-cit.co.uk with information or send 
their hard work into school, and we will celebrate this in our 
next Newsletter which will be published on Monday 18th 
November, on social media and during our Celebration 
Assemblies! 
 
Reminders 
Please ensure that children wear studs and not hoops or 
‘dangly’ earrings. If studs cannot be removed, unfortunately 
children will not be able to take part in Physical Education. 
Please consider this before letting children get their ears 
pierced! 
 

SHOE BOX APPEAL 

The gift of a Filled Rotary Shoebox 
brings happiness to those who still 
find themselves living in abject 
poverty for no reason other than 
geography. 

This year we cannot accept any boxes for Babies, although 
we still accept Boys, Girls, and Household boxes. All items 
must be new and sealed inside the filled shoeboxes. The 
boxes themselves should be left unsealed. If you would like 
full information about the scheme, please visit 
www.shoeboxrotary.org. 

Shoe boxes are being collected 4th November. 

 

Foster Carers 

Lincolnshire County Council are in urgent need of Foster 
Carers. If you are interested in finding out more, there are 
further details on the QR code on the poster below. 
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Attendance 
It is parents and carers responsibility to inform the school office if their child(ren) are going to be absent from school. Please 
do this by calling 01476 568616 before 9.30am. In addition to this, please ensure the children arrive in school by 8.50am. If 
they are late, they miss out on valuable learning time. Both gates open at 8.40, classroom doors are open at 8.45am and 
learning starts from 8.50am. 

  
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to Classes 2,3,4,5,8,10, 11 and 12 who each have attendance over 96% also to classes 1, 7, 9 and 13 for having 
attendance over 95%. 
 
Below is a reminder of the impact of having below 90% attendance. If this continues over a five-year period, this is 
equivalent to half a school year’s worth of lost learning that will result in significant gaps. Mr Richards and the attendance 
team continue to work hard to support families, offer advice and help get children back in school so they can flourish.  
 
Medical Appointments 
Photocopies of medical letters or of medical appointments are really useful and will mean that these absences will be 
authorised. Thanks you for your support with this. 

 
Useful link – Is my child too ill for school? 
The attached NHS link is a really useful resource for parents/
carers if they are unsure whether to send their child to school 
or not. https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-
school/ 

Attendance by Class for the last two weeks. 

Class 1 95% 

Class 2 96% 

Class 3 97% 

Class 4 97% 

Class 5 97% 

How many classes are above 96%  

Class 6 91% 

Class 7 95% 

Class 8 

Class 9 

Class 10 

Class 11 

Class 12 

Class 13 

Class 14 

99% 

95% 

96% 

97% 

96% 

95% 

93% 



Book donation to Isaac Newton 
Kerri plays rugby at Kesteven and has donated loads of new 
books to Class 14. We have shared them with the other year 6 
class. We have written her a letter of thanks… 

Dates For Your Diary: 

7th November Year 6 trip to Cromford Mills 

8th November  Parents Money Management 
Course 2pm 

28th November  Cheerleading Festival 

10th December EYFS Afternoon Christmas 
Performance  

11th December EYFS Morning Christmas 
Performance  

12th December  KS1 Christmas Performance 
from 9.30am 

19th December INSET DAY (School closed to 
all pupils) 

12th December  KS1 Christmas Performance 
from 2.15pm 

13th December  KS2 Christmas Performance 
9.30 – 10.30am 

13th December  KS2 Christmas Performance 
2 – 3pm 

13th December  Christmas Dinner Day 

13th December  Christmas Jumper Day 
(Optional) 

18th December End of term 2 

6th January 2025 Start of Term 3 

Celebration Assembly 

Every Friday afternoon, we spend time celebrating all the successes from the week and present children with a 
Headteacher’s Award. Staff choose one pupil from each class for a reason connected with our values (Respect, Pride, 
Responsibility, Kindness and Resilience and for following our simple, but effective, school rules (Be Ready; Be Respectful 
and Be Safe). All children are encouraged to listen carefully to the reasons for the award and they receive a certificate, a 
sticker and a round of applause from the whole school. We also celebrate those children who have produced exceptional 
work in school, at home and their out of school achievements. It is always a special occasion and enjoyed by all! 

Winners from the recent Friday Celebration Assembly (18.10.24 and 01.11.2024) with their certificates. 



Sports/PE update 

During the last week of last half term, children in KS2 have taken part in the annual football house games. Each year group 
competed within their house colours in short mini football matches, showcasing the skills and knowledge they have gained 
throughout their football PE sessions this term. The results are in and we are pleased to announce the following winners:  

Year 3 - Foale (green)  
Year 4 - Saunders (Yellow) 
Year 5 - Saunders (Yellow) 
Year 6 - Saunders (Yellow) 

Well done to all the children across KS2, you showed respect for others, were determined and played with great spirit!  

Our girls football team has been in action recently, playing a friendly fixture against Huntingtower and attending the 
Grantham Girls Football Tournament. Having spent 6 weeks learning skills and tactics at the Girls Football after school club, 
they were prepared and excited for the opportunity to play together and represent Isaac Newton. They showed fantastic 
attitudes throughout, supporting each other and working hard. Well done girls, you have made the whole school extremely 
proud!!  

At Isaac Newton we are extremely proud of our inclusivity offer within curriculum and extra curricular provision. We 
provide a wide range of extra opportunities, tracking areas for improvement. Our clubs include specific SEND and girls only 
options, allowing all children to access a club across the year in an environment they feel comfortable and allows their 
confidence to grow. We also ensure fairness for all through our curriculum offer. We are incredibly proud to say this 
dedication to inclusivity has been acknowledged and rewarded by the Football Association with the Equal Access Schools 
Mark. We have been presented with a plaque which we will proudly display in school. Many thanks must also go to Inspire+ 
for supporting our application and providing inclusive opportunities for our children.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
School Values 
 
This term we will focus on our school value of Respect. 
Being respectful and responsible for their actions will not 
only ensure that children are successful in school, but will 
also serve them well as adults in the workplace.  

Girls Football Team Our FA Plaque 



Year 1 trip to Mrs Smith’s Cottage 
 
On Tuesday 29th and Thursday 31st October, year 1 went on an exciting trip to Smiths Cottage where they learnt all about 
how people lived in the past. The children took part in three workshops; wash day, sounds in the home and tour of Mrs 
Smith’s cottage. The children couldn’t believe that Mrs Smith washed all her clothes by hand and had no hot water in her 
home and only had electricity installed when she was an old lady. They were also amazed by the outside toilet! The children 
enjoyed the hands-on History learning and were able to make links to our learning so far. The were very well behaved and 
were a credit to Isaac Newton. 

Work to be proud of 

Amazing diary entry about a Victorian child 
chimney sweep. Great knowledge of what life 
would have been like with some amazing 
adverbial starters. Well done Filip! 

Year 2 have been writing their own 
version of the amazing text, The Tiger 

who came to tea. Neve, Nova and 
Emma each produced a brilliant story 
with some amazing sentence starters, 
accurate punctuation and well chosen 

vocabulary! Well done! 



Work to be proud of 

Ragina and Lilly have been doing an amazing job tidying up the library and making sure that 
the books are in the correct section. This makes it so much easier for the rest of the school to 

select books. Thank you so much! 

Brilliant maths work from Jasmine 
who accurately counted up to the next 

ten. Well done. 
Amazing presentation too!  

Fabulous acrostic poems from Noah, Ayobami and Harry in year 2! Really well presented too. 

Brilliant setting description using 
expanded noun phases. Amazing 
work from year 3. Well done to 
Amelia, Rochelle and Alexia. 



Work to be proud of from home 

Look at these dragon drawings that Kyra did at home. She was inspired by the art topic in school. Such wonderful 
colours and careful shading. Well done! 

Emma is obviously a very talented artist. Just look at this 
detailed and colourful picture of Queen Victoria. Year 2 are 

studying the Victorian times at the moment. Well done! 

Amber from Class 9 has created an amazing 
Viking shield. Well chosen colours and a 

really effective look. Great work. 

Fantastic work from home. As part of Black History Month Lana and Seagun, created with their mum, a brilliant A-Z 
display of inspiring black figures and also a game of snap (which the class have been playing this week). They were 

both very knowledgeable about these inspiring figures and told me their two favourite people were Katherine Johnson 
for her work with NASA and Olufunmilao Olopade for her important research into breast cancer. 



Work to be proud of from home 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Out of school Achievements 

A fantastic cave by Zak with an open fire at the 
front. This is inspired by the Stone Age Topic 
they are doing as part of history! Well done. 

On Saturday 12th October, Julia from Class 12 swam an astonishing 
2000m. She achieved her one mile badge with certificate and also 

her 2000m, in the process. We are so proud of her, what an amazing 
achievement! Well done! 

Great swimming from Alexia 
who has achieved her Learn to 
Swim 1 badge and certificate. 

Amazing! 

Arthur took part in a rugby tournament at Kesteven Rugby Club last weekend and did really well. He also 
achieved his 10m and 25m swimming badges. Well done Arthur! 



Safeguarding Update 

In October 2024, we looked at the NSPCC Speak Out Stay Safe Programme. We created lots of posters and informaƟon and this video 
featured some of our wonderful work! To see the video click here: hƩps://youtu.be/s3DMNmlT0AQ  




